

April 1, 1994

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Lynette Ruby President Norman Shtofman President-Elect William L. Bellenfant Vice Pres.-Development Michael Mahler Treasurer Carolyn Loyd Secretary John Anderson Hollie Baker Betty Bowlin **Sharlotte Bradley Betsy Ellis** Arletta Farmer John Gaston Jim Halbrook

Judge Ed Hunt Jenise Hurley Keith Ingram Steve Manley **David Moore** Bette Pollock Patrick Gilbert Ramirez Sandie Rusk

Elaine Wells Louann Wester Janie Wilson

Verna Hall

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Dawn Franks

3027 S.S.E. Loop 323 Tyler, Texas 75701-7320 Office (903) 595-3199 Hotline (903) 595-5591 FAX (903) 535-9117

Dear Ms. Mankiller,

As you open this letter, I'm sure it looks like many you have received over the years. But we hope you'll take a minute to read it over because we need your help.

We know you get lots of requests to help different groups, and we realize you can't help them all. But we suspect you do help some of them. We're hoping to be one of those select few.

The Crisis Center has a busy Shelter for battered women and children and provides counseling in five counties for battered women and their partners. Children raised in violent homes attend groups, and victims of sexual assault, adult survivors of incest and victims of violent crimes receive counseling and advocacy.

Are you wondering how you can help us? We're planning a wonderful party to raise funds for these services, and you can make it a real success. We want to auction off special items which have belonged to stars like you. In a community like Tyler with an urban population of 150,000 there are many people who love to add to their collections.

It doesn't have to be very elaborate, just something simple--a script, a pair of gloves or a hat you wore ... something you wrote notes or doodled on ... a signed poster or photograph. Whatever it is, if it has your signature, it will be worth a great deal to someone in our community.

And it means we will raise funds to keep families safe.

If you can't help in this way, but you plan to do some charitable giving, would you put us on your list? Your support will be publicized (but the amount of your gift will be kept strictly confidential).

Thank you for taking the time to read our letter. you have any questions, call Dawn Franks at (903)595-3199 or Lynette Ruby (903)581-5514. Oh, and by the way, we would love to have you drop by and be our special guest at the Just let us know.

Sincerely,

Lynette Ruby President

P.S. Your name was especially selected by a committee which is organizing this special event because we believe you can really help us make a difference. Thank you!